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                                                      Camden Harbor Committee 
September 10, 2018 

                                                                    Minutes 
Members Present:  Chair Richard Stetson, Ben Ellison, Stephen Gold, Ray Williamson, Sandy 
Welte   
Members Absent:   Dominic Gioia, Bob Falciani (Select Board Liaison), Drew Lyman  
Staff: Liz Knauer, Harbor Clerk, Steve Pixley, Harbor Master 
Public:   Aaron Lincoln, Ramiro de Acevedo  
Call to order: 
Chair Richard Stetson called the meeting to order at 7:33 a.m. 
 
1. Non-Agenda Items    
  Ben Ellison mentioned he visited Curtis Island and did not find a log book or changes in the 
signage that was mentioned at August meeting.  
 
Richard mentioned Harbor Commission that had been discussed at previous meetings. Sandy 
had researched and found two ways that Harbor Commission could be established on a state 
and local level he asked that it be put on October’s agenda so that he can bring information to 
discuss.  
 
2.  Approval of August 7 Minutes   
Ben motioned to approve with corrections, Sandy second.  Approved with corrections. 
 
3. License Agreement/Ordinance Working Group Report 
Ben mentioned there was no vote at the August meeting to allow the Windjammers the 
opportunity to attend this meeting and they are unrepresented with the exception of Ray. 
Richard mentioned Dominic’s emailed comments, where it states he is in agreement with all 
changes except the 3/7 day trips proposal.  
Richard brought up that Jeremy may have had some discussions with the library but it is not 
clear where that stands. 
Ben mentioned we voted at the recommendation of Bob Falciani to recommend to the Select 
Board to make a slight change to the ordinance with the word principally regarding the 
Wind Jammers.  
Richard would like to wait until we hear more from the library and continue this next month. 
Aaron asked to clarify if it was because we can’t deal with it now? Ben asked to take a vote as 
a committee to take each or one of the recommendations to the Select Board.  
Richard felt again that with the library being involved him would like to get more 
information from them to move forward. Ben mentioned Richard should make inquiries as 
to where we need to be before November 15 for the Daysailers.   
Ben thinks the Fall of 2019 is the smart play for the changes and that with all the turmoil 
that would be the best scenario. Aaron feels a meeting with Daysailers only could eliminate 
the turmoil and make it easier to move through their part. Aaron stated he feels he had 
hoped it would move faster due the amount of work that has been put into it. 
Richard mentioned he is inclined to leave it as a 1 year license for the upcoming year but he 
is open to getting together with all the Daysailers to discuss the Daysailer parts of the 
license.   Stephen Gold also said he is open to keeping it to a1 year due to the issue brought 
up by Daysailers, and if it is being used adequately there are issues that need to be resolved 
before we issue 3 year licenses.  Richard agreed. 
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4.  Finalize Application for Second Boat Permit 
Stephen Gold presented his draft for the Application for Second Boat.   
Richard mentioned that the spelling of Daysailer will remain “er” as in the Ordinance.  He also 
feels concerned that making specific references to the license is a recipe for things being 
incorrect in the future.  
Stephen Gold’s main concern is that the town is issuing a license for a second boat through 
the town even though they cannot use town docks the issue would be with the town if 
something happened.   
Sandy mentioned that referencing complying with the ordinance is the important part of the 
agreement.  
Ben asked if the application for second boat should state at the top that it is for selling tickets 
only.  Richard agrees that should be front and center. Stephen Gold referenced August 
meeting where it was mentioned this would be strictly an application not a license.  
Sandy suggested, an application for table space and forget the second boat.  
Richard would like to see a few more details on second vessel corresponding to what’s on 
primary app such as, length, beam etc and description of activity being applied/used for and 
name of original boat owner. 
 Sandy will now draft an application and license.  
 
5. Mooring and Mooring Float Usage   
Steve Pixley mentioned the new software may help us get in touch with people not using their 
moorings.  Steve and Liz will come up with verbiage for a letter to be added in billings for the 
fall. 
Richard asked that this remains on the agenda for next month.  
Ben asked that Steve look into activecaptain.com to sign up the town 
 
6. Harbor Masters Report  
Windjammer Festival was well attended.  Friday and Saturday went very well and he preferred 
the boiled down two day concept.  
The pins used at Steamboat Landing will not be used next year, they have lost 4 pins.  
 Jim Leo will be in the harbor for two more weeks. 
Richard asked about styrofoam flotation and letting the float owners know.  Brad and Adam 
Scott have been letting float owners know they are not in compliance.  All inspectors should be 
making float owners aware.  Stephen Gold mentioned there should be a notice that goes out 
with applications. 
 
7. Laite Beach Kayak Storage  
Steve Pixley will be going before the Select Board to give them some ideas.  He mentioned it 
is not only for kayaks but dinghies as well.   He would like to do this with bottom chain on 
the north side.  Steve will let the committee know when he going before the Select Board. 
 
 
8. Harbor Dredge 
Tabled until Drew can attend. 
 
This meeting adjourned at 9:10 at the next meeting will be Monday October 1 at 7:30am at 
French Conference Room (Washington St Conference Room). 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Liz Knauer Harbor Clerk 
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